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Council Updates 
If you have a complaint or concern that needs to be addressed by council– please put it in writ-
ing and forward to the Town Office.  All New correspondence will be tabled at the next council 
meeting.  September 6 & 19  
 

Recycle Yard 
Taking trees and branches. If you need the key, please stop into the town office Monday-Friday 
between the hours of 9 and 4:30. The KEY will NOT be given out over night or over the week-

end. 

Our Mission statement: We support the sustainable growth of our diverse community by building 
solid  foundations for success and providing an exceptional quality of life through progressive 
governance!  Our Vision Statement: Town of Mundare is a growing community that we/you are 

proud to call HOME 

September 2022 

Join Us 
The Dr. Albert Bandura Avenue Dedi-

cation on Saturday, September 

24/2022 at 2:00 pm at the corner of 50 

street and 50 Avenue.  The dedication 

is for 50 Avenue between 50 street and 

51 Street. 
 

Dr. Bandura was born and raised in 

Mundare, AB.  This dedication is for 

the avenue where he grew up (now the 

new bottle depot) 
 

In 2002 survey, he ranked 4th among 

the most-cited psychologists of his 

time. He accepted a position at Stan-

ford University, where he served on the 

faculty for 57 years.  

 For this celebration his daughter Carol 

Cowley, husband John, and grandson’s 

(twins) Timothy & Andrew (Colorado) 

along with his niece and nephews (AB, 

Sask. & B.C.) will be in attendance  

Dinner will be held at the Mundare 

Recreation Centre at 5:00pm $25 per 

person.  Please contact Irene Talaga 

(780)764-3877 before Thursday Sep-

tember 15 for dinner tickets.  



 

 

 Nurse Practitioner 
 

Lynette  is scheduled to be here  Mon-
day,  September 12&26 10am—4pm.   

Please call Monday—Thursday(587) 760
-2406 to book your appointment  

 
 
 

Welcome Dr. Hassaballah 
Dr. Hassaballah is back. Please 
call (780) 930-5600 between 9am-
2:30 pm for availability to book 
your appointment 

New Church Meeting  
Join us Sundays 11am at the 
Mundare drop-In Center main 
street. Everyone Welcome 
 

U-do-it-Crafts 
A few new items you might not be aware 
of, we now have Board Games, baby 
clothes, diamond art. 
Pop in Tuesday-Friday 9:30am-4:00pm 
 

Mundare Seniors Center- 
Perogies are available to order $5.00 dozen. 
Call Lois at (780)764-3876 
  

Drive Extravagance 
 

Deborah A Poulin with all the proper 
Insurance and licensing as well as 
many years experience is offering a 
Senior’s Driving service. If you need in 
town trips, city trips, errands, medical 
appointments, grocery trips, ride to the 
airport or church she is available. Call 
(780)312-9011 
 

Mundare Pharmacy–  
Construction has started, we thank you 
for your patience through this ordeal of 

P a g e  2  M u n d a r e  N e w s  

What’s going on 

fixing the building. We are thankful for 
such a supportive community as Mund-
are. We are open for business as usual. 

Hair by Cher– New employee 
Doris Koening will be joining me with 
30+years experience. She specializes in 
perms & working closely with senior cli-
ents. Call (780)991-6953 to book an ap-
pointment with Doris.     
Open Tuesday –Friday 9-5 Evening ap-
pointments on Thursdays, or Saturdays 
by appointment only.(780)632-3771. 
Cheryl will be closed from August 27 to 
September 5 for holidays. 
 

From our Bylaw Officer 

It is the residents responsibility 
to cut/ weed whip your boule-
vard's and backalley. 
 

Communities in Bloom 
 

 Once again we were pleased to be part 
of the Agri-days parade on Saturday, 
August 21,2022.  Thanks to Marg Don-
aldson, Leanne Morrison, Lorraine Per-
lik, Nadia Wasnea, Charlotte McKellar, 
Gail Patrie & Irene Talaga for decorating 
the float!  Thanks to Gail Patrie for the 
beautiful flower pots & sunflowers.  It 
was definitely a great parade!   
This year we have taken on another pro-
ject….the two downtown signs entering 
main street from Hwy 15.  Looking spec-
tacular!  Thank you to Bob Gratton & 
Jody Conley for spear-heading this pro-
ject.  In the near future, landscaping 
plans will be included.  The town of 
Mundare has generously agreed to co-
sponsor this project.  We will be meeting 
on Monday, September 19 at 1:00 pm in 
chambers to plan for our Christmas Ex-
travaganza! 
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A g r i - d a y s   b e n c h  s h o w  

 

On August 19, a bench show took place at the 
Recreation Centre.  Bench show is a term used 
to describe classes in horticulture for example; 
flowers & potted plants, vegetables, handi-
crafts, baking, and photography that  usually 
takes place during a fair. 
The exhibits are in competition for prizes on the 
bases  of points of condition. 
 

Back again this year were committee directors 
Virginia Budinski & Emily Babin (flowers & 
potted Plants), Faye Ewanchyshyn & Charlotte 
McKeller (vegetables & fruits), Kathy Ilkiw & 
Delores Warawa (photography), Nancy Tym-
chak & Rita Paquette (home baking & pre-
serves), Sylvia Zacharkiw & Lorraine& Roman 
Perlik(handicrafts & Junior category). Thank you 
for Volunteering.  This years Grand Aggregate 
was awarded to Virginia Budinski of Mundare. 
Congratulations Virginia!! 

 

 

First Place winners in the flowers & potted plants was 
awarded to Virginia Budinski, Fruits & Vegetables to 
Virginia Budinski, Home baking & preserves; to Sha-
ron Dembicki, Handicrafts & Hobby crafts to Henri-
ette Chomiak, Photography to Staci Lesoway, Juniors 
11-17 to Isabella McEwen, and juniors 10& under to 
Kinley Smith. Congratulations to all! 
A big thank you to the judges: Rod Kusiek (Rod’s 
Greenhouse); Sigrun Jones (Jones Greenhouse); Deb-
by  Gargus; Val Retzlaff (Chicken Coop), and Ed 
Lefstrub.  Many thanks to the 47 exhibitors, making 
this show a success.  Thank you Lisa Euchuk for 
printing the bench show booklet & certificates.  
Thank you goes out to Atco, New Line, and Baba’s 
Bistro for the door prizes. 
 
Sincerely,  
Irene Talaga (Chair)  
& Nancy Tymchak (co-chair) 



 

 

5128 50 Street, 

Mundare,  AB  T0B 3H0 

Phone: 780-764-3929 

Fax: 780-764-2003 

E-mail: reception@mundare.ca

  

L i b r a r y  n e w s  

WE ARE ON THE  
WEB 

WWW.MUNDARE.CA 
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M u n d a r e  S c h o o l  

We would like to welcome our new Mundare families to our school, as well as welcome back 
our returning families.  We are so thrilled to have you all as part of our school community!  
Staff have been working hard preparing for the start of the school year.  As we tour the build-
ing before students arrive, we are proud of the hard work our Custodial Team and EIPS Facili-
ties have put forth to ensure the building is safe, clean, and ready for our students to return. 
 
Mundare School will be hosting a meet the Staff evening on Wednesday, September 14 from 
6:30-7:30pm.  We invite all parents and/or guardians to join us.  We will also be hosting our 
first Parent Council meeting on Monday, September 19 from 6:30-7:30pm.  We hope to see you 
there. 
We encourage everyone to regularly connect to our school website at www.mundareschool.ca 
for all school related information. We post newsletter, upcoming event detail's, and update our 
school calendar regularly.  
We are excited for a fantastic year of learning!!   
Mundare School Staff 

Mundare Agri-Days was a huge success for the 
Mundare Municipal Public Library.  Thank you to 
everyone who supported the efforts of the Mundare 
Library Board and the Friends of the Mundare Li-
brary.  The library participated in the parade, held 
a book sale, a silent auction and hosted the 
Bouncy Castle Fundraiser.  Thank you to the Town 
of Mundare council and staff for their continued 
support and assistance in our fundraising efforts. 
 
Mundare Library is primarily funded by Alberta 
Municipal Services, Town of Mundare and Lamont 
County Library Board.  The board of trustees is 
very appreciative of the financial support we re-
ceive.   Access to increased financial support is re-
quired to offer relevant programs and services 
which benefit the community.  Thank you for sup-
porting our events and activities sponsored by the 
Friends of the Library. 

To learn more about the Mundare Library you 

are invited to join us at the FCSS Lamont Coun-

ty Region Community Awareness at: 
Mundare Elementary School 
September 14,2022 5-7pm 
There will be prizes and a chance to win a One 
Year Library Membership.  Membership in the 
Northern Lights Library system gives patrons ac-
cess to over 550,000 physical items, 95,000 
eBooks and 25,200 e-Audiobooks.  Access is also 

available to a streaming service of albums, movies 
and TV programs, online newspapers, magazines 
and much more. 
The little Free library retro blue fridge was on site 
from August 15 to August 29th.  The primary goal 
of the little free fridge is to increase accessibility 
to books in our community.  Now that the fridge 
has moved onto another library, a selection of free 
books will be available near the library entrance. 
 
Books for sale at $1 for hardcover and 50 cents 
for soft cover are available inside the library. 
On August 22,2022 the Library partnered with 
FCSS for a summer reading program.  20 partici-
pants and 5 adults were on hand for Seeds of 
Kindness which was held outdoors just south of 
the town office.  For more information on pro-
grams offered by the library, please check this 
newsletter or contact the library. 
If you need assistance in ordering items on TRAC 
or any other library related mater, please contact 
me Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10am-4pm. 
 
Evelyn Henke 
Library Manager, 
Mundare Municipal Public Library 
(780)764-3929 
ehenke@mundarelibrary.ab.ca 


